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NEWSLETTER 
November - December 2021 

 

Our Christmas opening hours will be: - 
Christmas Eve: 8am–12:30pm, 

Christmas Day: Closed 
Boxing Day: 10am-12pm, 

Dec 27th-30th: 9am-12pm 
New Year’s Eve: 9am–12:30pm, 

New Year’s Day: 10am–12pm 
Jan 2nd & 3rd: 9am-12.30pm 

 

🎅 Give a ‘Taste of Devon’ for Christmas! 🎅 

Treat friends and family to all that’s deliciously made in Devon 
jams & honey, chutneys, pickles & cheeses, cakes & biscuits, festive 

fudges...and, of course, clotted cream! teas, coffees, or something stronger: 
artisan gin, rum, ales, cider and so much more! 

 

Christmas orders now being taken 

Turkey, Ham, Stuffing, Pigs in Blankets, fresh Meat...all locally sourced! 
Fresh Fruit & Vegetables, Gluten free and Vegan products are also available. 

Order Forms for your Festive Feast are in the Shop now. 
 
 

Christmas Cards, Gift Cards, Logs & Kindling on sale too.  
 

 

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 
Tickets will be on sale in the Shop soon 

 
 

Follow us on Facebook and Instagram for new products and offers. 
 

A big ‘thank you’ for your ongoing support and understanding during Covid. 
 

We look forward to welcoming you into the Shop soon.  
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Post Office - your local cashpoint at the Parish Hall.                  
NB: face masks must be worn. 

Mon: 1.15pm-4.15pm 
Wed: 9.15am-12.15pm & 

Fri: 9.15am-12.15pm 
      N.B. Christmas and New Year opening times: 

Fri 24th: 9.15-Noon Wed 29th & Fri 31st: 9.15am 12.15    
(Mon 27th & 3rd Jan Closed) 

 
Last posting dates for Xmas:                                             

2nd class: Friday 17th Dec / 1st class: Tues 21st Dec 

 
 
Parish Hall - Covid regulations have changed, and the hall is now available for use. However, it 
can only be used in line with Government guidelines which include social distancing, face 
coverings, good ventilation etc. (view conditions of use on website). It is the ongoing duty of all of 
us to safeguard the health of our community. The Ferret racing is postponed until guidelines allow.  
The extension to the hall to greatly improve the toilet facilities is well underway. The hall will 
remain in use until work moves inside and the existing toilets are put out of use; closure should 
not be long when that happens. All committee members will be aware of the ongoing situation 
and regular users will be updated with developments. The Post Office is open as usual, and we 
hope to make suitable arrangements so that it can remain in use throughout. Please bear with us 
while the work proceeds.  
The Annual General Meeting of the West Down Parish Hall Management Committee: Tues 
16th Nov at 7pm in the Parish Hall. Everyone is welcome, so please come along. We’d like more 
members to help run the hall (some of us are getting past our sell by date!). If you would like to 
join us, please contact a committee member.  
Exciting news: The Parish Hall now has a full-sized Skittle Alley for hire! Further details on the 
website - see Parish Hall page under ‘Documentation’. Book through Parish Hall Booking Clerk 
(Keith Oades: 07979188107)  
 
Gardening Club at the Parish Hall, Thursday, 18th November at 7.30 p.m. Nigel Alford (Head 
Gardener at Hartland Abbey) will be giving a talk on "Preparing Your Garden for Winter and 
Planning for Spring". Entry £3.00 Inc. Refreshments & raffle. For more details phone Jan: 01271 
865554. 

 
St Calixtus Church – please see church notice board or website for information on all 
services, including the Christmas Eve Family Christmas Worship. 
For further details, contact andy.odell@sky.com or call 01271 864427 / 07940524302 
 
The Crown Inn reopens from 21st November: Mon to Sat: 6pm-close Sun: 12pm–2pm  
Please see the board outside the pub for opening times over Xmas & New Year. 
 
Mobile Library - in the square 10.20-10.50 am Thurs. Nov 18th and Dec 16th  
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